Item 5
Watford and Three Rivers Health Partnership

Minutes of Meeting held on Thursday 15 October 2009

Three Rivers Council, Northway, Rickmansworth

Attendees

Peter Wright                          West Herts PCT

Carole Whittle                       Carers in Herts

Ted Massey                          Three Rivers Council (in the Chair)

Rob Smith                             Watford FC Community Trust

Martin Dawe                         Herts Fire Service

Charlotte Masters                 Three Rivers District Council

Karen Moody                        Herts Partnership Foundation Trust

Christine Walden                  West Herts PCT/ WatCom

Andy Stovold                        Three Rivers District Council

Andrea Elton

          WHHT

Karl Stonebank
          Three Rivers District Council

Phil Willerton

          Watford & District YMCA

Dr Kevin Barrett
          WATCOM

Caroline Roche
          Watford Borough Council

Jeanette Harley
          Three River CVS

Mark Jarvis

          WHHT

Anka Johnston
          PCT

Julie Attree

          Herts Mind Network
1.  Welcome
Ted Massey welcomed all members to the meeting and to Three Rivers Council.

2. Apologies

Stephen Taft, Barbara Summers, Kathryn Robson, Bob Jones, Maggie McCrimmon, Liz Fisher, Harry Bhamrah, Andy Nazer
3.  Minutes of Last Meeting (16th July 2009)

3.1
Matters Arising

3.1.1
Public Health Strategy on hold as further consultation needed, East Herts and have started this so we can learn from their strategy.

3.1.2

Kyle McClelland willing to come to a future meeting to talk about the Health Campus.

3.1.3

Green Gym Work, Harlequin Centre in Watford still seeking £10,000 match funding.

4. UPDATE ON PROJECTS AND SPEND OF HEALTH INEQUALITIES FUND 2008-2009

Not covered
5. UPDATE ON CARERS LISTENING EVENTS – Carole Whittle
Carole gave out a copy of a report of the consultation event in Three Rivers. Results included:

· People were unaware that they were carers.

· Some people were seeing their GP’S

· Greater / targeted publicity is required. Perhaps production of a factsheet.

Overall it was considered whether:

· the LSP board need to lead on this or are the actions more operational – that could be carried out by partner organisations within exiting budgets (new Mind Wellbeing Centre in Watford could assist in this for example).
There was also a consultation session in Watford on 17th September 2009. 

Issues that came out included:

· Housing related ones – rights, needs not being met, physical adaptations not being made (depended upon the Occupational Therapist visiting in some cases), mortgage repayments not being made

· Staff training at Leisure Centres not taking place / having desired outcome.

· Dementia issues.

· Signposting not working (just into a black hole)

The Health Partnership considered that it could promote and lead on the outcomes of these consultations.

6. HEALTH INEQUALITIES PROJECTS for 2009-2010
There was a funding meeting at the Library in South Oxhey on 30th September where organisations presented their projects for consideration for this funding.

Jeanette went through the list of projects that had been provisionally earmarked to receive funding for 2009/10.  The Health Partnership need to ratify these. The following additional comments / agreements were made with regards to them:

Firefit Project: currently due to receive £750 from Three Rivers and £500 from Watford.
Choir: it was asked what the £1000 was for exactly.  It was said that it would cover core and development costs of the group as they attempt to make themselves self sustaining.  Both County Council and Three Rivers District Council are supporting the group in this.

With regards to Watford’s funding it was mentioned that:

· there were 2 Muslim Community Events and that an action plan is being developed for this community.

· that the Firefit project will receive £750 from Watford to match that from Three Rivers.

The Health Partnership agreed to the projects listed being funded for 2009/10.

7. HEALTHY WEIGHT, HEALTHY LIVES
An update on the new Obesity Strategy was provided by Anka Johnston.  Anka’s role is to Prevent and Reduce childhood Obesity in Herts.

The following points were emphasised and discussed by the group:

· It is key to involve the whole family in order to address the issue

· We are still awaiting the official results for last year.
· There is evidence that work in Children’s Centres has made a difference.

· It is particularly concerning when one considers the difference between reception children and those in year 6 (when obesity is measured).

· The Herts results are better than the national average.

· There is a lack of nutritionists in Herts (only 5 and some of these are part-time)

· There is a programme in place to train Community / School nurses in Nutrition / Obesity Training.

· A tender has been advertised for an organisation to run family workshops based on nutrition / obesity in South Oxhey, the deadline was the 13 October.  Specifically 36 families will be worked with in South Oxhey (with children aged 8 to 12).  These will take place 2 or 3 times a year. Community Health Services have not applied.

· WATCOM (working with Anka) has tried to work with Midwives on this but it has been difficult to progress.

· It may take up to 3 years to see any results on any intervention work.
· Watford FC Community Trust has been keen to work on this but have struggled to find match funding from County. 

The group asked the following questions:

1) What is done with children displaying Anorexic or eating disorders – these will be referred to the Community Adolescent Mental Health Service.

2) What does it mean exactly when an organisation (such as the PCT) sign up to it?

It does not necessarily mean that resources will be put into the initiative.  This means that the strategy (although very thorough) does not have resources support.
Andy agreed to take this issue up with the District Children’s Trust Chair Group

8. LSP Commissioned Projects Seeking Health Partnership Approval’

Karl gave out a list of all the projects that he is working on for the LSP.  These projects are seeking to address the needs identified by the various themed partnerships of the LSP (the Health Partnership being one of them).  The LSP Board have decided to take a commissioning approach to allocating Performance Reward Grant funding.  The LSP Board empower the Health Partnership to consider projects (that Karl puts forward) and recommend whether to commission them or not.  Karl will then present the recommendations to the Board.

(a) Physical Activity in Three Rivers – Tom Darlington

Karl gave out a list of these projects that have been developed by the Three Rivers Sports Network / Three Rivers District Council Sports Officer (Tom Darlington).
It was agreed that it is worth considering how the projects can link in with either the Acute Trust or other suitable organisations or agencies.  This is particularly relevant for the ones for children.

Karl to ask the Project Initiators to contact Andrea and Anka where relevant
The Health Partnership recommended the projects for Commissioning.

Karl will work to get the projects ready for presenting to the LSP Board at their 11th November meeting.  Karl will e-mail Health Partnership members the final project lists that will be considered by the LSP Board for their information.
(b) Other projects in Three Rivers – Karl Stonebank

Karl gave out information about two proposed Health Provision projects based in Maple Cross and Mill End. 
In each case they involved the Primary Care Trust and WATCOM working in partnership with the Community Centre Associations to adapt the two centres so that satellite Health Services can take place there.

In Maple Cross this will mean services such as Community Nurses & Heart Nurses visiting, Health promotion schemes (smoking cessation), a Baby Clinic, a Diabetes Clinic, Health Checks for over 60’s and perhaps Flu-jabs.  The Association have planning permission to adapt their centre to accommodate these.  They are currently planning to consult with their community as to what service they would use.  The PCT / WATCOM still require some work to be done in order to formally commit to the project.  The Maple Cross Association wants to ask the LSP board to ring fence capital funding for this project.  Karl is helping them in this.

In Mill End this will mean services such as health awareness session to families where a crèche is possible, health visitors, health promotion sessions to older people as well as general smoking cessation sessions in the community.  The Association still need to provide drawings and work out costs for their adaptation work.  The PCT / WATCOM still require some work to be done in order to formally commit to the project.  The Mill End Association wants to ask the LSP board to fund the cost of having professional drawings carried out and costs provided for the work.  Karl is helping them in this.

The Health Partnership recommended the projects be developed for Commissioning

Karl to work on the projects with the Associations with a view to getting them presented to the LSP Board as soon as is possible.
9. Items for Future Agendas

· Sustainable Funding for Health Inequalities – Andy Stovold
· Farming for All (Community Interest Company) 

· Herts MIND Network (Introduction from Julie Attree)

10. Any Other Business

None
11. Dates of Next Meeting

Weds 20th January at 10am also in the O’Connor Room, Northway, TRDC

